NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON FRIDAY 13th JUNE 2008, AT 7.45PM

AT THE VILLAGE HALL, NEWTON SOLNEY

Present: Cllr D Buchanan (Chairman), Cllr A Parker, Cllr Mrs Ellis, Cllr Mrs Shorthouse, Cllr Mrs A Topliss, Cllr G Plowman.

In attendance:  Cllr M Ford (to 9.06pm), Cllr J Bladen (to 9.06pm), Mrs J Storer (Clerk), 1 Parishioner, PCSO Hodgkinson (to 7.53pm)
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

1. Matters raised by the public.

None were raised

2. County Councillor, District Councillor and Police Matters.

PCSO Hodgkinson advised that the police will be in the village every six weeks with a mobile police station and that they have also teamed up with the mobile library.  Dates for the remainder of the year are to be displayed on the noticeboard.
3. Members to talk on declared prejudicial interests

None were raised

PART 1- NON-EXEMPT INFORMATION

08/24 Apologies for Absence:  apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Mrs Smith (Family) and Cllr Mrs Wheeler.
08/25
Variation of Order of Business: No variation was required.

08/26
Declaration of Members Interest: No declarations were received
08/27
Minutes of the Annual meeting held 09.05.08 were read, approved and signed by the Chairman as a true record.
08/28
Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held 09.05.08, were read, approved and signed by the Chairman subject to the amendment annoted below.

P505 planning application 9 2008 0313 FH, the public footpath does not pass through but passes adjacent to the site.
08/29
To determine which items if any should be taken with the public excluded.

No items were deemed necessary to be taken with the public excluded other than the items already listed.

08/30
Matters arising.

Condition of roads within the Parish

Cllr Ford advised that there is no further news to report on the proposed speed limit changes, but that further details maybe available at the next Area Meeting, which is to 
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be held on 16th June. It has been confirmed that the 40 mph limit is to be extended to Dalebrook.  A Parishioner has presented a petition to DCC, seeking a review of the speed limit outside the Park.  The Parish Council agreed with the petition sentiment.

It was reported that the new sign on the Burton side of the village is obscured by a hedge.  This will be raised at the Area meeting on 16/06/08.

07/120 Additional Street Lighting

Cllr Ford is pursuing the matter.
07/157 – Drains

The drains have now been cleared.
07/173 c) Fencing repairs

The repairs have been completed
7.53pm PCSO Hodgkinson left

07/173 c) Parking during football matches

Letters have been sent to both teams, but no replies have been received. Cllr Parker made the suggestion that cones could be placed on one side of the road to assist with parking problems.
07/175 a) Pruned Willow Tree

The branch is still in situ.
07/175 f) Arching tree

The promised work by DDC is still awaited.
08/20 Sportsmobile
SDDC have confirmed that its insurance covers the summer events, but further enquiries have been made to their insurance company.
The Clerk was asked to make enquiries with the Insurance Company about cover for the village cricket and rounders summer activity.
08/22 i) Dog Fouling

Dog fouling is still a problem.
The Chairman suspended Standing Orders to allow Cllr Bladen to address the meeting. Cllr Bladen advised the meeting about the making of Dog Banning Orders and the recently imposed Dog Control Order.

The Chairman returned to Standing Orders

The Clerk was requested to make enquiries with SDDC about the making of a Dog Banning Order for the Playing Field.

08/22 iv) Altered Public Footpath
The path has not been altered.
08/31
Clerk’s report.

The Clerk’s report as previously circulated was accepted and no further information was presented.
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08/ 32 Chairman’s report.

Someone has been disposing of grass cutting on Blacksmiths Lane.  A polite notice will be placed in the Newsletter seeking to prevent further reoccurrences.
It has been brought to the Parish Council’s attention that £1196 is held in a Derbyshire Building Society Account, on behalf of the Recreational Committee. The Clerk will make enquiries about accessing the funds.

The Chairman has received a telephone call about trees on Blacksmith’s Lane which are creating problems with the sewers.

The Clerk advised the meeting that this was a matter for residents to pursue with DCC.   Cllr Ford did offer to discuss the matter with the resident who raised the concern.
08/33
To receive reports from parish councillors 

 Meetings attended
The Chairman’s report on the Safer Neighbourhood meeting was received and accepted. 
AGREED: that speeding continues to be a problem, but once the new speed measures have been installed, the issue of volunteers using the hand held speed guns will be reviewed.

08/34
To consider the Village Project

RESOLVED: to wait until a meeting with the Derbyshire Wildlife Trust has been held, before any further decisions are made.
08/35
To consider the idea of improving the changing facilities at the Recreational Field

A number of representations against any changes to the facilities have been received.
The matter of upgrading the facilities was discussed including financial, crime and disorder implications. The matter will be kept on the agenda and the Parish Council will investigate in more detail the possibility of improving the facilities.  Consideration will be given as to whom to approach that maybe interested in moving this project forward.

08/36
To update the Village Plan

RESOLVED: to accept the Plan subject to an amendment on the section relating to Recreational Amenities to include that the existing facilities are not adequate and consideration should be given to bringing them up to standard.
The plan will be included on the web site.

08/37
Planning applications and decisions.

Applications

No applications were received
Planning  Decisions

No decisions were received
The Chairman suspended Standing Orders to allow comments from the floor regarding affordable housing.

A Parishioner expressed concern about the interest shown in the plot of land at The 
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End.  Cllr Bladen explained how the affordable housing had worked in Repton.

It was reiterated that at the moment, no suitable site has been identified and that it was the responsibility of the Housing Association to make a proposal, but the matter would be brought to the Parish Council for consideration and comments.
The Chairman returned to Standing Orders.

08/38  Correspondence.

All correspondence was circulated.

· Cllr Mrs Ellis will attend the Civic Ceremony on 29/06/08

· The Infant School has requested the removal of nettles on a verge on Trent Lane.  The Clerk has forwarded a letter to DCC requesting the removal of the nettles and the clearing of this verge.

· Repton Casuals have requested to carry out works on the football pitch.
AGREED for the work to be carried out at the football clubs’ expense.

9.06pm Cllr Bladen and Cllr Ford left the meeting.

· SDDC – Carbon Footprint village – Newton Solney’s application was unsuccessful.

08/39 SDDC – Strategic Flood Risk Assessment 
There is no flood risk from the river, but there is localised flooding due to overflow from the fields and from blocked drains.

08/40
Accounts.

a) Accounts for Payment

The following accounts were passed for payment

s/o
Mrs J Storer - Clerk’s fee for June



£88.09

s/o
DCC – pension contributions for clerk & PC


£24.01

0094
Mrs J Storer - Clerk’s expenses




£48.74

0095
Newton Solney Village Hall – contribution to Newsletter

£74.75
0096
Allianz – PC insurance 2008/2009



£13.77

Money received


None received
b) To review the financial Regulations

RESOLVED: to accept the financial regulations without amendment.

c) To review the Risk assessments

RESOLVED: to accept the Risk Assessments as circulated

08/41
Future agenda items

i) Recreational Field Facilities
08/42
Any other business taken at the chairman’s discretion
None
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08/43
Dates of the next meeting. The next Ordinary Parish Council meeting will be held on:

4th July, 8th August (planning applications only), 12th September, 10th October, 14th November, 12th December.   
All meetings are to commence at 7.45pm in the Village Hall, Newton Solney.

There being no further business, the Chairman thanked all for attending, and closed the meeting at 9.13pm.

-511-
